ILLINOIS JB Pritzker, Governor

DEPARTMENT OF CENTRAL MANAGEMENT SERVICES
Raven DeVaughn, Acting Director

January 24, 2023

Dear Governor Pritzker & Honorable Members of the General Assembly:

In compliance with Section 7.1 of the State Property Control Act 30 ILCS 605/7.1(e), the lllinois
Department of Central Management Services (CMS}) hereby reports the following information:

Approximately 196.55 acres of real property in the city of Crest Hill, which is a portion of the Stateville
Correctional Center property and located at 16830 South Route 53 and Division Street, was removed
from surplus and returned to the control of the Illinois Department of Corrections.

Approximately 23.4 acres of real property in the City of Chicago, which is commonly known as the
Damen Silos property and located at 2900 South Damen, was conveyed by CMS under this sectionin
December 2022,

If you should have questions or require further information, please contact Michael Pittman, CMS
Bureau of Property Management, at {217) 558-1652.

Sincerely,

el fOnis—

Raven DeVaughn
Acting Director

AP:TW

cc; Wendy Butler
Michael Pittman

555 W. Monroe St., Suite 1300, Chicago, IL 60661-3605
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